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EYBA Regular Meeting Minutes
Parkview Community Hall, 9135 146 Street
September 12, 2010
	Participants:
	Shaun Pope
	Executive Director

	
	Marvin Washington
	President

	
	Chad Bowie
	Vice President / NW

	
	Lynn Hyska
	Treasurer

	
	Erika Washington
	Secretary 

	
	Graham Hogg
	Beaumont

	
	Rick Nisbet
	Ermineskin

	
	Dan Huang
	Glenora

	
	Lynn Hallson
	Southwest

	
	Jose Encarnacion
	Grovenor

	
	Mark May
	Leduc

	
	Serge Froment
	Morinville

	
	Brad Yanderhoek
	NEBA

	
	Christina Froberg
	Parkview

	
	Tim Walker
	Riverbend

	
	Darlene Anstice
	SBA

	
	Natalie Hoy
	SE Swarm

	
	Carr Miceli
	Wellington

	
	Brad Coleman
	Willowby


	Regrets:
	Brian Anstice
	Commisioner

	
	Al Lee
	Lansdowne

	
	Arden Spachynski
	St. Albert

	
	Chuck Hebert
	Wetaskiwin

	
	Connie Gilson
	Yellowbird


1. Call to Order Welcome
1.1. Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m.
2. Acceptance of Previous Minutes
2.1. Community Directors Meeting – Sunday April 19, 2009
2.2. Motion to accept Nat Hoy / Darlene Anstice / carried
3. Additions Approval of Agenda
3.1. Add Juvenile program and Loan to Southwest for uniforms

3.2. Motion to accept with additionsNat Hoy / Carr Miceli / carried
4. Agenda Items

4.1. Budget – Year end is complete.  Bank balances remain the same as the Executive Meeting September 7, 2010.  We have completed giving our $250,000 commitment to the Go-Center.  There is an opportunity for a volunteer for the operations committee of the Co-Center.  Contact Lynn Hyska if you are interested in volunteering.
4.2. Coach’s meeting/Information test – Community Policy Awareness Document was created to help make coaches and assistant coaches aware of non-play rules.  E-mail Shaun or Marvin feedback by September 22nd on the content of the questions.  Shaun has scheduled to be at most communities coach’s meeting.  If your coach can not attend your community coach’s meeting, there will be one last meeting at September 25th at ESSMY in St Albert at 4:00 p.m.  Please confirm with Shaun the number of coach’s who will be attending.
4.3. A division Jamboree – The Jamboree is scheduled is September 25th.  Shaun needs to know which teams will be participating by September 22nd at noon.  The Jamboree is designed to grow the A division.  
4.4. Police Record Checks – Communities can go directly to the police to complete the Police Checks for $30.  EYBA will still be pursuing coordinating the police record checks, but will not be ready for getting group discounts this Fall.
4.5. Bear/Pandas night out - November 5th (Bears) and November 6th (Pandas) Night Out for EYBA.  Kids will get free tickets, but coaches and parents must pay.  Shaun will let communities know how the tickets will be distributed.
4.6. Sport Factor – Sport Factor approached EYBA.  They are willing to give 2% back to EYBA on all community purchases from Sports Factor.  EYBA is not explicitly endorsing Sports Factor.
4.7. Casino – The volunteer list was distributed.  If there are any changes to the volunteers, please let Shaun know by September 30th .  He will need the new person’s name, date of birth, and phone number.  All volunteers must bring government issued ID’s to the casino.  Updated forms must be completed well before the casino.
4.8. Gym Allocation – We lost a significant number of gyms during the gym allocation meeting. We will be supplementing gym time with Beaumont, St. Albert and Leduc gyms.  We are short 3000 hours of gym time for this year.  Please remember to go through the system to get gym time to avoid the challenges with the system.  There was a discussion about bringing different representation to the gym allocation meeting.
5. New Business
5.1. Juvenile program – There was a discussion as a consideration for a potential player with a December birthday.  Because the player would not be considered a youth, the player could not be allowed to play youth basketball.  There was also discussion about the number of players on a Juvenile team being greater than 15.  Each team will be considered on a case by case basis.
5.2.  Loan to Southwest for uniforms – Terms of the loan repayment was clarified so the first payment will not be required until October 2011.  And the second and final payment is required October 2012.
5.3. EYBA Coats – Shaun explained the function of the coats is for identification when approaching officials and coaches when acting as a representative of EYBA at a game.  Please do not wear the coats when coaching.

5.4. Ref fees – Mini $24, Bantam $27, Midgets $30, Juveniles $35 for two refs.  There was a discussion around allowing another person to ref when there is only one ref.  Marvin will follow-up with EBOA.

5.5. IT sportsnet – Shaun will be sending out new log-ins and passwords for registering players on IT sportsnet.
6. Adjournment
6.1. Meeting adjourned at 8:13 p.m.

6.2. Motion by Nat Hoy.
